
We have been shocked by the news we have been hearing regarding the Department of
Education layoffs and concerns of it closing. NEA held a webinar last week with leaders to
discuss why we need to be on alert and possible cuts in funding that will be coming. One
of our members on the call took notes and put information together for us. I am sharing a
link to the document so you will all be able to see what was presented. Click here for the
document.

NEA, NSEA, and OEA all continue to be vigilant regarding the mandates coming from the
federal and state government. If you do not already receive the Legislative Updates from
NSEA, please go to the NSEA website and sign up for the latest news.

Additionally, NEA will be hosting a second national webinar on Trump’s
incoming Executive Order, which will be open to members, community partners, and
allies. This virtual zoom meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 13, at 8 PM ET /
5 PM PT.  
  
Here’s the registration link to the March 13th zoom call for you to promote within
your state or local affiliate(s): nea.org/townhall 

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to me.

In Solidarity,
Kathy Poehling
OEA President
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